
 

 

 

 

 

 

Seven Hills North Public School 

NEWSLETTER 
A quality education in a caring environment 

Issue 9 11.06.2021 
Term 2—Week 8 

DATES FOR DIARY 

 
TERM  2 
 
JUNE 
11 PSSA 
14 PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
18 PSSA 
 Assembly 2pm 
21 Longneck Lagoon  
 Leaders Excursion 
23 Athletics Carnival 
25 PSSA 
 Last Day of Term 2 
 
TERM 3 
 
JULY 
12 Staff Development Day 
13 Students Return  
 P&C Meeting 7pm  
16 PSSA 
19 Stage 2 Excursion 
20 NAIDOC  Incursion 
23 National Tree Planting 
 Day 
 K-2 Fun Run 
 PSSA 
27 100 Days of Kindergarten 
29 Education Week  
 Celebration Day 
30 PSSA 
 

SHNOOSH CARE 
Ph: 9620 9308  

shnooshcare@optusnet.com.au 

 

SCHOOL SECURITY 

1300880021 
  

 

From the Principal’s Desk 
Athletics carnival  

We are busy preparing for our Athletics Carnival, to be held on Wednesday 23 June for all students K-6. 

It is a fun day with separate activities for K-2 students as well as all the traditional carnival events for 

students aged 8 and up. 
 

We are looking forward to having our family and friends join us on the day. A coffee van will be at the 

grounds in the morning for adults only, from approximately 10-11am. A reminder that there are NO 

canteen facilities available, although our Year 6 students will be selling lollies and chips as a fundraiser 

for the Year 6 farewell. We will need some adult volunteers to help on the day. We require 15 adults 

for each of the K-2 and 3-6 carnivals, to help run Tabloid Activities (K-2) and to help as group managers 

of students as they move around the Field Events (3-6). If you are available, between 9.30am and 

2.30pm, please complete your details on the volunteer slip that has been sent home and return it to 

the office. The first 15 responses for infants and primary will be contacted to confirm attendance on the 

day. 
 

For students turning 8 years old and above, there will be the opportunity to participate in the 100m, 

200m and long jump. To participate in high jump, discus and shot put, parents/carers are required to 

provide permission for their child/children to participate. All children participating in high jump are  

allowed to do the ‘scissor kick’ technique. However, students need to be trained and permission grant-

ed for them to do the more technical ‘Fosbury Flop’ (as required by Department of Education School 

Sports Unit safety regulations). Permission notes for student entry in these field events are due by 

Tuesday 15 June. 
 

Semester 1 Reports 

As Term 2 draws to a close, teachers are very busy writing Semester 1 reports. Teachers have worked 

extremely hard this term to assess student achievement and report student progress accordingly. 

Teachers use a number of standardised, school-based and anecdotal assessment forms to determine 

student progress. Some important points for parents to remember are:  
 

 Our school uses a five point achievement scale to report to parents for students in Years 1 to 6. 

Achievement is judged in relation to syllabus standards. This point scale is defined in the table 

below. 

 Reports provide achievement in the six Key Learning Areas of English; mathematics; creative arts; 

human society and its environment (which includes history and geography); personal  

development, health and physical education; and science and technology. 

 SOUND is the expected achievement level that most students should achieve in all learning areas. 

The reports are a POINT IN TIME report. This means that we only report on what has been taught 

and assessed over Term 1 and Term 2. Therefore, it is possible that your child has performed 

differently during this reporting period and may receive a different level to previous reports. 
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 For all students identified as EAL/D, we report on the overall 

English as an additional language or dialect (EAL/D) Learning 

Progression phase.  

Parents may find this description useful: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance Matters 

When your child attends school every day, learning becomes  

easier and your child will build and maintain friendships with  

other children. 
 

Parents and carers can help foster positive attendance habits by: 

• helping their child learn the importance of punctuality and 

routine 

• ensuring their child arrives on time from the start of the 

school day, ready to participate in learning 

• reducing disruption to learning where possible, by planning 

any necessary appointments outside of school time 

• promptly communicating any absence to the school (within  

7 days of the first day of any absence) 

• working with the school to encourage and support regular 

attendance. 
 

Information for parents provides further information about  

compulsory school attendance can be found at: 
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/

student-wellbeing/attendance-behaviour-and-engagement/

media/documents/attendance_parents.pdf  

Stage 1 Excursion  

On Tuesday, our Stage 1 students attended an excursion to Rouse 

Hill Estate to support their learning in history. Stage 1 have been 

studying how the Past and Present are similar and different. They 

have learned how family life has changed over time, including the 

roles of children and parents in the household, school and at 

work.  
 

On their excursion, students had the opportunity to learn 

firsthand about what school life was like in the late 19th century 

through an immersive experience of life in the past. Throughout 

the day, students also had the opportunity to explore the working 

areas of the former Rouse Hill Estate and investigate chores of 

the late 1800’s including feeding the chooks, hanging out the 

washing and pumping water. A ‘thank you’ to Mrs Abu Duhou and 

Mrs Wall for their organisation of this event. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you would like to know more about the Stage 1 History syllabus 

and the learning outcomes that this experience supported, please 

go to: 

https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/k-10/

learning-areas/hsie/history-k-10 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/student-wellbeing/attendance-behaviour-and-engagement/media/documents/attendance_parents.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/student-wellbeing/attendance-behaviour-and-engagement/media/documents/attendance_parents.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/student-wellbeing/attendance-behaviour-and-engagement/media/documents/attendance_parents.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/student-wellbeing/attendance-behaviour-and-engagement/media/documents/attendance_parents.pdf
https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/k-10/learning-areas/hsie/history-k-10
https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/k-10/learning-areas/hsie/history-k-10
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Teddy Bears’ Picnic 

As part of their English unit this term, Kindergarten held a  

Teddy Bears’ picnic on Thursday. Students enjoyed a variety of  

teddy bear related activities as well as having a picnic lunch 

with their Kindergarten peers and teddies. A special thank you 

to Mrs Baxter, Mrs Goodman and Mrs Sargeant for  

coordinating this fun-filled day. 

P&C - Get Involved 

This week we held our June Parents and Citizens’ Association 

(P&C) meeting. This was a great opportunity for parents and 

school staff to discuss upcoming events, learn about works 

occurring around our school and to plan fundraising initiatives 

for the year.  
 

A Parents and Citizens’ Association (P&C) is a group of  

community minded people, parents and citizens, who take on 

a more formal role to assist the school in providing:  
 

• feedback on school policies and activities  

• additional resources to be used to enhance student  

learning  

• parents with opportunities to be involved in their child’s 

education. 
 

The P&C Association is there to work with the principal,  

teachers and the school community in a productive  

partnership to achieve the best possible outcomes for  

students. We welcome you to join us at our next meeting, to 

be held on Tuesday 13 July at 7pm. 

Everyday Maths Hub for Parents 

The Everyday Maths Hub is a Department of Education website 

designed to help parents and carers engage their children in 

mathematics through fun, relatable activities. The Everyday 

Maths Hub: 
 

• is an engaging and dynamic online platform for parents and 

carers of children in Kindy through to Year 10 

• aims to support and encourage family conversations about 

the relevance and usefulness of mathematics in everyday 

life 

• is part of the NSW Mathematics Strategy to achieve the 

Premier’s vision, 'for all NSW students to develop the 

mathematical skills they need to succeed in life' 

• was designed in consultation with our teachers, parents 

and carers 

• can support parents and carers in empowering their  

children to think critically and creatively, find and solve 

problems, and notice and wonder about the mathematics 

in the world around them 

• helps parents and carers connect with their children 

through mathematics. 
 

Kindergarten 2022 Enrolments  

If you have a child who will be enrolling in  

Kindergarten in 2022, please visit our school office 

for an enrolment form. Further information about 

school enrolment can be found on our website. Also, if you are 

aware of any families in our community who are intending to 

enrol for next year, please advise them to contact the school 

as soon as possible to complete an enrolment form. If you are 

intending to enrol a Kindergarten child in 2022 and you are not 

within our local-intake area, please contact our Office as soon 

as possible.  
 

Seven Hills North SMILES!  

SMILES are presented to students when they are displaying 

one or more of the expected behaviours on our school matrix. 

Congratulations to , Logan, Dhwani Charlize, and Shaun! 

 

 
 

 

 

Kind regards, 

Renai Diamond 

Principal 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/campaigns/mathematics/everyday-maths
https://education.nsw.gov.au/campaigns/mathematics/everyday-maths
https://education.nsw.gov.au/about-us/strategies-and-reports/nsw-mathematics-strategy
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Sometimes we all need some extra support in raising our children. Did you know that Wesley 
Mission offer FREE family/parent/child support? They have a Family Centre close to us 
in Quakers Hill. 

Parenting skills workshops: 

Their workshops are designed to meet the diverse range of skills parents may require. These work-

shops focus primarily on families with children from birth to eight years of age. They help parents to: 
 

• understand the link between children’s emotions and their behaviour 

• respond to children’s emotions and behaviour promptly and sensitively 

• understand childhood and how to support the development and learning of children in the early years 

• strengthen relationships with their children 

• overcome barriers through support, advice and referrals 

• learn to parent with their partner. 

 

Do you have older children? 

They also provide free support services for young people between the ages of 12 and 18, and their families. We offer a range of  

services; from one-on-one support sessions for young people, to parenting support and workshops. Wesley Youth Services assists 

young people with: 
 

• school work and school life 

• social skills and social issues such as bullying and isolation 

• self-esteem and confidence building 

• career planning and recruitment 

• relationships with parents 

• advice and referrals to specialist services. 

Contact details: 

32 Highfield Rd Quakers Hills 

(p) 8805 7288 

(e) familycentrequakershill@wesleymission.org.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Education Week Open Day 
Thursday 29 July 

Seven Hills North Public School will be opening the school 
to all families  and caregivers to celebrate NSW Public 
Schools’ Education Week. Parents will be able to watch 
performances, view open classrooms and enjoy a picnic in 
the school grounds. We look forward to celebrating this 
special week. 
 
A note will be sent out at the beginning of Term 3 with  
further details. 
 
The Education Week Team 

mailto:familycentrequakershill@wesleymission.org.au
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